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SEPTEMBER 2, 2018 
Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

THE MISSION OF ST. MARIA GORETTI CATHOLIC CHURCH  

IS TO EXTEND THE KINGDOM OF GOD  

BY SHARING GOD’S LOVE IN THE CHURCH COMMUNITY 

THROUGH SPIRIT-FILLED LITURGIES, RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, 

AND SERVICE TO OTHERS. 
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A NOTE FROM FATHER KEVIN 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

                 +  Pax et Bonum! 
 

                 Welcome to St. Maria Goretti on this the Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time!  It is of 
course also Labor Day weekend!  It is good to be together today at the Altar of the Lord!   We 
welcome all of our guests and visitors who join us for Mass this weekend!  We are all very glad that you are here with 
us!  And do want to especially welcome and acknowledge our brothers and sisters who are in Westfield this weekend 
for sport’s events at Grand Park!  We are very pleased that you made the time to come and join us for Mass.  
Welcome to all! 
 

                 In last week’s bulletin I had mentioned that a very important sound improvement, the replacement of our 
entire sound board and mixer with a new digital and computerized version, was to take place this past Wednesday 
and Thursday.  In fact, we are so excited about this improvement and upgrade, that I had invited you to notice the 
difference this weekend.  Within hours of last week’s bulletin going to press, they called and informed us that they 
were missing several important components to make the conversion from the old sound board to the new sound 
board, and so they would be pushing back the installation until early September.  They made a liar out of me!  And so I 
apologize!  The anticipated change did NOT take place.  If you notice an improvement in the sound quality this week, it 
may well be that you are sitting in a different place with better coverage by our old system.  If not, please know we are 
still looking forward to the switch to the new digital sound board in the very near future. 
 

                 Early last Monday morning, several parishioners received an e-mail from me, or at least it indicated that it 
was from me, asking for a favor.  This was a scam.  It is somewhat funny because most of you who know me, or who 
have known me very long, know that I don’t use e-mail.  Jen Downing, St. Maria Goretti’s awesome Administrative 
Assistant, has helped me with handling e-mails for years now.  If I need a “favor” from you, I promise you that I will not 
ever e-mail you and ask you.  Most of you realized this, and several called and reported it to us.  Some did open the 
scam e-mail and found a request for money, or gift cards I guess it was.  Within minutes, Kevin Muller, our fantastic 
Parish Director of Ministry and Operations, sent out our own e-mail, notifying everybody on our list that it was a scam 
and to delete the phony e-mail.  Google was notified.  The police were notified.  And when I called the Diocese to let 
them know that we had had this problem, I was amazed to find out that multiple other priests and parishes from our 
Diocese have also had a very similar scam tried on them.  Such is the state of our world today!  I do apologize for any 
inconvenience or distress that this may have caused.  This is another example of how careful all of us need to be with 
e-mail, social media, and all things on the internet.   
 

                  Next weekend, our Parish Council invites the entire Parish to attend the 2018 Ministry Fair in the church 
narthex, after each Mass.  As we head into the fall, it is time for each one of us to re-evaluate how we are helping out 
and serving here at our Parish family.  We have dozens of different ministries here, and we need you to find the one 
where you can best serve!  Representatives from all the ministries will be available at their tables to answer questions 
and let you know how you get more involved.  Refreshments will be served.  And we do hope that everyone will take 
the time to stop by and sign up. 
 

                  Next Sunday is also the first Sunday for P.R.E., Parish Religious Education, classes.  All St. Maria Goretti 
students who are between the ages of three years old and eighth grade should be registered for classes this year, 
which all start next weekend.  Parents, please make sure that you get your children signed up now!  Here at St. Maria 
Goretti we really want to help you to keep those promises that you made when you had your son or daughter Baptized!  
Working together, we can raise some awesome young Catholic Christians! 
 

                  I have always loved Labor Day weekend!  Enjoy this last blast of summer fun!  Thanks for living out your 
Faith and taking seriously your commitment to Christ! 
 

                                                                                              In Christ, 
                                                                                              Fr. Kevin 
                                                                                Our God has a BIG eraser.                                                                              

Welcome! For more than 22 years now, we have been building the Kingdom of God, not with a few people, but 
with everyone! Please accept my warmest welcome, and I pray you will come to know St. Maria Goretti as we all 
do—our Spiritual Home and Loving Community. We are glad you are here and look forward to meeting you!  
God Bless you. —Father Kevin             WELCOME:  PRISCILLA NDIANGANG, GIANNA SCAPPUCCI-HAGERMAN, MIKE & NORMA KERNS, 

DAN & LARA VONDIELINGEN, TIMOTHY & STEPHANIE COOK, BRAD & AMY BARTEE, BILL & DONNA BRYAN 
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 PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY—THE PROPHETS 

Come see how God is constantly cal-
ling you to a deeper relationship with 
him. See how the central message of 
the prophets is one of love, proclaiming 

the mercy of God for his children. Join us on Wednesday 
evenings from 7-8:30 pm or Thursday mornings from 9-
10:30 am beginning September 5/6. Register via Faith 
Direct or paper copy located on the table in the Church 
Narthex. Contact David Bain, 317-575-8945, or Bret 
Clement, 317-908-5303 or Connie Anderson, 317-867-
3213, ext. 1203, for details. 
 

MOMS GROUP INFO MEETING 
All moms of the parish are invited to join the 
Confraternity of Christian Mothers for an info 
meeting on Thursday, September 6, 7-8 pm in 
the John Paul II room. We will choose a study to focus on 
for the year at this time. Visit our Facebook group, Moms 
of St. Maria Goretti, or contact Lauren May, lroederer@ 
gmail.com, or Suzanne Shonkwiler, suzanne.shonkwiler@ 
gmail.com, for more information.  
 

FAITH AND FROTH—-BACK AT CLADDAGH IRISH PUB 
Bring your thirst (for learning of course!) and 
join others aged 21 years and older to an 
adult formation opportunity each month at 
Claddagh Irish Pub and Restaurant on 96th 

Street. Each month features an engaging topic 
and speaker and time for fellowship. The next gathering 
is September 11, 7-9 pm, with Father Tom Metzger speak-
ing on the topic, “Liturgy and Justice.” Come early and or-
der dinner if you like! Contact Connie Anderson, c.anderson@ 
smgonline.org or 317-867-3213, ext. 1203, with questions.  
 

SENDING BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS 
One of our newest seminarians, Brian Farrell, 
will celebrate his birthday Wednesday, Sep-
tember 12. If you’d like to send him birthday 
wishes, here is his address: University of St. Thomas, 
Mail 0409, 2115 Summit Ave., St. Paul, MN 55105. 

 
 
 

 
 

Join our Parish Family in celebrating  
the Ordination to the Permanent Diaconate of  

 

  
 

Saturday, September 15, 11 am,  
Cathedral of Saint Mary of the Immaculate  

Conception, Lafayette.  
 

ALL are invited to attend the Luncheon Reception 
after the 10 am Mass on Sunday, September 16, 

with check-in starting at 11:30 am. 
 

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED.  
RSVP at smgonline.org. Deadline for reservations 

has been extended to Friday, September 7. 

Join our Parish Family in celebrat

You’re Invited
brating 

ed 

Christopher r  hrhh isii topoo h
Bock 

 

Timothy y  TiTT mothyy
Perry 

 

HELP US TO ARM OUR CHILDREN  
WITH KNOWLEDGE OF OUR FAITH! 

 

The Parish Religious Education program 
needs your help to pass along our Faith to 

the next generation. If you feel the nudge of the Spirit, 
you’ll never regret saying “yes.” We ur-
gently need your help on Sundays for 
every session: 8:30–9:45 am, 11:30 am– 
12:45 pm, and 6:30–7:45 pm. Contact 
Sue Maue, s.maue@smgonline.org, for 
more information and to sign up for a session. 

 

ARS SALAD SUPPER 
The Altar and Rosary Society is hosting a Sal-
ad Supper Thursday, September 13, in the 
Parish Hall. All women of the Parish Family 18 years old 
and older are invited. Bring a salad to share with 6-8 
people. Drinks and dessert will be provided by the ARS. 
We’ll introduce our new officers and share the upcoming 
events for the new year! RSVP to Fran Pawlowski, fpawl01@ 
aol.com or 317-407-9674, by September 10.  

 

YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY BONFIRE & CHAPLET 
Join the Young Adults (professionals, married, and 
families) Saturday, September 15, for an even-

ing of praying the Divine Mercy Chaplet by candlelight and 
bonfire! Bring a candle for each member of your family to 
hold (or can bring one for your whole family if you’d like), 
and we will gather around the bonfire at 7 pm to pray the 
chaplet. Don’t worry if you don’t know it—words and mu-
sic will be provided. Also bring anything you’d like to cook 
on a bonfire—like s’mores! RSVP to Miranda Moriarity, 614- 
353-7922 (call or text), by September 12 for location.  
 

ANNIVERSARY MASS WITH BISHOP DOHERTY 
All married couples of the diocese celebrating sig-
nificant marriage anniversaries in 2018 are invit-
ed to attend a special Mass, September 16, 2:30 
pm, with Bishop Doherty at the Cathedral in Lafayette to 
celebrate their years of Christian Marriage. This Mass 
will fulfill the Sunday obligation, and Bishop Doherty will 
offer an anniversary blessing. A reception of light refresh-
ments follows Mass. Register at dol-in/anniversarymass. 

io
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RELIGIOUS FORMATION PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Connie Anderson—Director of Religious Education 
867-3213, ext. 1203 

 

Katie Barbour—Coordinator of Children’s Formation 
867-3213, ext. 1139 

 

 
ANGELS NEEDED FOR RCIA 
Are you looking for a way to be gen-
erous and encourage community? This 
year, we are providing the opportunity 
for individuals to be an “angel” for 
adults, teens, and children going through RCIA. Besides 
praying for your person, you are asked to donate $25 to 
cover the cost of the Bible, Catechism, and materials. 
Contact Connie Anderson for details. 
 

 
PRE registration for the 2018-19 school 
year is still open!  
 

This fall, there’s a new session at 6:30-
7:45 pm (for K-8 only), INSTEAD of the 4 

pm session on Sunday. The 8:30 am and 11:30 am 
sessions are still available. To register, go to the SMG 
website, smgonline.org. 

CONNIE ANDERSON—Director of Adult Faith Formation 
317-867-3213, ext. 1203, c.anderson@smgonline.org 

 
 

SUE MAUE—Coordinator of Children’s Faith Formation 
317-867-3213, ext. 1139; s.maue@smgonline.org 

 
 

All 7th & 8th grade students are invited to join us 
for this year’s HOPE kickoff, Wednesday, Sep-
tember 5, 7-8:30 pm in the Youth Room. Bring a 
friend and join in the fun! 
 

All High School students are invited to join us for 
this year’s TRUTH kickoff, Sunday, September 9, 
directly after the 5:30 pm Mass until 8:30 pm. 
Food, music, and fun—don’t miss out! 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

JANET THOMPSON—Youth Ministry Administrative Assistant  
867-3213, ext. 1131; ym.admin@smgonline.org  
                                      ———- 
SCOTT HUDSON—Coordinator of High School Youth Ministry  
867-3213, ext. 1420; truth@smgonline.org 
 

ERIC GELLENBECK—Coordinator of Jr. High Youth Ministry 
867-3213, ext. 1423; hope@smgonline.org 
 

LESLIE MIMMS—Coordinator of Confirmation Formation 
867-3213, ext. 1421; confirmation@smgonline.org  

 

GOLF FOR VOCATIONS 
Attention all golfers! Please join us for 
the 8th Annual Golf for Vocations on Fri-
day, September 21, at Pebble Brook 
Golf Club. The cost is $100 per player and includes 
lunch, golf, and dinner by the Holy Name Society. Raffle 
prizes will also be available. You can sign up through 
SMG’s website or contact Chuck Murphy, 317-403-
4811. All proceeds benefit SMG Vocations. 
 

CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH WEEKENDS 
“Be still and know that I am God.”  

~Psalm 46:10 
The Christ Renews His Parish weekends 
allows for time to slow down and “be still” 
to invest in yourself, in God, and in your re-
lationship with God. From those who have 
gone before you, it can be a very inspiriting 

and rejuvenating weekend. It belongs to you and your 
devotion to strengthen your faith life. We will continue to 
pray that you join us for either the Women’s weekend, 
September 22-23, or the Men’s weekend, October 6-7. For 
more information or to sign up, contact Jocelyn Piechocki, 
317-440-9188 or jpiechocki1@hotmail.com, or Matt Fallin, 
317-332-3272, for your respective weekend. 
 

GRIEF SUPPORT GATHERING                        
St. Maria Goretti is hosting “Griev-
ing with Great Hope,” a weekend 
grief support workshop for people 
who are mourning the loss of a loved one. “Grieving with 
Great Hope” is presented by Good Mourning Ministry, a 
Catholic bereavement apostolate founded by John and 
Sandy O’Shaughnessy. Both have been through their 
own valley of grief and, in this workshop, will offer per-
sonal and professional insight on what can help as you 
journey through yours. This workshop will be held on Fri-
day, September 28 from 7-9 pm and Saturday, Septem-
ber 29, 10 am–4 pm. Registration is required and forms 
are located on the table in the Church Narthex and in the 
Parish Office. You may contact a member of the Grief 
Support Ministry with any questions.  
 

FALL CURSILLO WEEKENDS 
Are you ready for a personal encounter with Christ? Now 
is the time to sign up for the fall Men’s, October 4-7, and 

Women’s, October 18-21, weekends. Only 
30 participants from Central Indiana can 
attend. So it’s not too early to sign up. Info 
and applications are on the information 
table in the Church Narthex or via SMG’s 
website, smgonline.org. You may also call 

Tom and Joan Scimeca, 317-571-8510, for details. 
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AUGUST 25 & 26 COLLECTIONS 
Regular Contributions ................................. $51,220.70 
Contributions Budget .................................. $53,100.00 

Overage (Shortfall) ....................................... ($1,879.30) 

Fiscal Year Shortfall ................................... ($31,414.11) 
Church in Africa ................................................. $584.00 

Support for SMG Seminarians .......................... $925.00 

Assumption of Mary ........................................... $500.00 
Piarist Fathers .............................................. $16,767.71 
HELP ............................................................... $5,743.88 

   
in Ordinary Time        

STEWARDSHIP 
                                       OUR RETURN TO GOD OF OUR TIME, TALENT & TREASURE                                        

 

SHEPHERD’S GATE FOOD PANTRYRY 
 

September’s items of the month:              

fruit snacks & granola bars 
 

You can drop off your donations in one of the collection 
cabinets in church or one of the boxes in the School or 

Parish office entrances. 
Thank you for your continued support  

of this important ministry! 

 
WANTED: PAPER BAGS 
Shepherd’s Gate Food Pantry has an 
ongoing need for paper grocery bags 
for our clients to use while shopping 
at the pantry. Please bring in your pa-
per bags weekly and leave them in the 
pantry donation boxes. 
 

 
 
MOBILE FOOD PANTRY Y  MMMMMMMMMMOOOOOOBILE FOOD PANTRYY
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 19 9  
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4
WWWWWW
44-

DDNNNNNNDDDDEEDDWWWWWWEE
444444--6 PM

DDDDAAAAEESSSSSSDD
MMMMMMMMMM 

 

SMG hosts a mobile food pantry, 
serving those in need. Volunteers 

(earn FISH or Service Hours) are needed to register 
families, move food from the truck to the tables then 
tables to the families, and load families’ vehicles. 
Send an e-mail to SMGpantry@smgonline.org if you 
can lend a helping hand. And if you can’t make it this 
time, maybe you’re available for our last mobile pantry 
next month, October 17. 

 

Ministry Fair 
NEXT WEEKEND 

after all Masses  

 
What gifts and talents has God given you  

that he is asking you to now share with others?  
Learn about our many ministries after Mass  

next weekend and help us Build God’s Kingdom! 
 

Step 1: PRAY! 


